


There has also been feedback that practitioners often haie to wait a lengthy period in a
telephone queue before speaking to Courts Services stafl. The Committees understand
that the Centre takes ali calls at first instance before tansferring many calls to staff
operating in a service area not covered by the Centre.

The inability of practitioners to access courts directly also creates problems when
solicitors experience unanticipated delay in attending a court, particularly suburban courts.
Previously a solicitor could contact the court and request anote be placed on the court file
in order that the presiding judicial officer could be informed the solicitor or barrister was
en-route to the court. The current situation is that the Call Centre will now take the
message and advise that an email will be sent to the court. There is no certainty that the
email approach results in a timely notation being placed onthe court file.

Finally, the Committees point out that Courts Services staf sometimes refuse to give out
basic information, such as what offences a client is charged with. While it is appreciated
there may be privacy issues with providing this informaion via telephone, it makes it
difficult for legal practitioners, particularly when acting for vulnerable clients who have
misplaced their court papers.

The Committees suggest that urgent consideration be gven to setting up a separate
telephone line for legal practitioners to contact the various tourts directly, which would not
be available to the general public. A similar system has been used by State Debt
Recovery Office ("SDRQ") for several years in the form o the “advocacy hotline”. This
allows legal practitioners (and others, such as community workers, who act on behalf of
clients) to communicate with SDRO staff via a direct telephone line. The Committees are
of the view that this arrangement has operated successfullyfor a number of years.

if your officials have any questions in relation to this letter, they should contact Leonora
Wilson, Policy Lawyer on (02} 9926 0323 or |leonora.wilson@iawsociety.com.au.

Yours sincerely,

QQL ?AM

Ros Everett
President



